
EAA Chapter122 Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2012 

Bermudian Valley Airpark 

 

The master chef of the chapter made hot dogs on the grill.  The members enjoyed them 

with other food provided.  After the meeting we had homemade ice cream made by Pres. 

Jim.  It was accompanied by a beautiful cake (very good too) made by Jill, Charles 

Thiemann’s wife. It was an airplane crabbing over top of a runway. Thanks for the cake!    

 

President Jim Haunstein called the monthly meeting of EAA Chapter 122 to order at 7:00 

pm.  Sixteen members and one guest were in attendance.   

 

Secretary minutes for April 17, 2012 were approved as posted on the chapter website. 

Treasurer’s report was approved. 

 

Old Business 

 

Committee reports:  Activities – need a chairperson or chairpersons.  If you are 

interested, please call President Jim Haunstein  for additional information.   

 

Young Eagles – June 9

th

 there will be a Young Eagles Rally at Bermudian Valley 

Airpark.  They need additional flyers.  There is a Pilot information form that must be 

completed prior to doing any Young Eagles flights.  Pilots are to be at BMV by 8:00 am.  

In case of rain call Tom Harry or Jerry Rosie.  There are specific guidelines when 

planning to do individual flights.   

 

Does anyone know what the agreement was when the Links trainer was given to the 

Museum of Science & Discovery and Grimes?  Call Jim Haunstein or Jim Trygg. 

 

Chapter 122 is planning a fly out to Chapter 855 to their airfield at Slatington, Allentown 

area, on June 30

th

.  We will be arriving about 10:00 am to visit and have lunch.  See web 

site – www.855.eaachapters.org.  Let’s have a good turnout so they are not disappointed. 

 

Dan Husted was a guest at this meeting. 

 

New Business: 

 

There was no discussion about the guidelines to make any amendments to the Chapter 

122 bylaws.  The vote for its adoption will be in June. 

 

Discussion about place of meetings resulted in the following. 

 June 19

th

 at Bermudian Valley Airpark at 7:00 pm 

 July 15

th

 at President Jim Haunstein’s hanger at 1:00 pm  

 

www.855.eaachapters.org


The Mason Dixon Flyers need more teddy bears for Fathers Day Bear drop.  Call Jerry 

Rosie for pickup – 717-243-4923.  They received approval to use Chapter 122’s PA 

system on Father’s Day June 16th. 

 

Reminder the first weekend in June is the Reading Air Show.  

 

Rob Donato, BVA manager, explained the ownership and history of the airfield.  The 

grass strip is about 1800 feet long and used by slow docile planes.   

 

President Jim Haunstein met a pilot from South Africa, Michael Moore, and gained an 

appreciation of the freedoms of living and flying here in the USA.  

 

The meeting was adjourned about 8:00 pm. 

 

Charlie Thiemann told of flying his Bearhawk to Freeport Maine (LL Bean) with his 

family.  The airport landing strip was a former Air Force base with strip of 200 by 8000.  

It was a long taxi to the FBO.   


